The Language Acess committee met on the third occasion on Dec. 3, 2003 at the Thurston County Health Building. Committee members present were: Edmund Glowen, Fanny Cordero,  and Jan Crayk.  Jose Pineda and newly-designated Hispanic Affairs Commissioner Uriel Iniguez also joined the meeting. Both have long-standing, activist experience and interest in matters involving the Hispanic community and have much to bring to the committee.
 

The basic theme of the meeting was to discuss in detail the proposals that the committee had developed at earlier meetings, including:

 

A. A "summit" meeting with DSHS, legislators, and other interest parties regarding medical access;

B. Charlas/Town meetings with various groups in the Hispanic community;

C. Meetings/cooperation with other area Roundtables;

D. 40th anniversary of the Civil Rights Act;

E. Outreach to major medical, educational and legal institutions.

 

Jan Crayk reported that in the initial CHOICE contact with DSHS, a high-level DSHS official requested that any meeting be deferred until at least February. It appears that DSHS wishes to discuss the proposal in-house and meet with legislators before participating in a "summit".  There is no problem with deferral of any "summit" meeting; however, there are concerns that DSHS (once again) will take unilateral action and interested parties, such as the Hispanic Roundtable, medical providers and interpreters, among others, will not have a voice in the process.

 

The charlas/town meeting idea is moving from discussion to action, as committee members will meet on Dec. 8 with a seniors group at the Lacey Senior Center.  This opportunity arose when senior group coordinator Alejandra Kelly announced at the last Roundtable meeting that the group had been formed and was meeting weekly.  The format of the "charla" will be informal, with the intent of having the seniors voice their concerns.  It is anticipated that questions of health, transportation, literacy, and access to local Spanish-language information will be among those discussed. Jan Crayk offered that Choice has a "seniors helping seniors' program for health matters and that the charlas might lead to Hispanic participation.  Edmund Glowen reported that in contacts with the Timberland diversity librarian, the library has already agreed to attempt to obtain local Spanish language newspapers and, perhaps, magazines such as Selecciones, Vanidades, etc.  Fanny Cordero also offered that seniors sometimes have housing problems and can receive assistance from Columbia Legal Services.  The committee will forward a report of its Dec. 8 meeting with the seniors.

 

The Language Access committee is especially enthusiastic about the potential benefits of inviting representatives of outlying Roundtables to a  future, possibly March, meeting of the Thurston County Roundtable meeting.   There have been indications of interest from Kitsap, Aberdeen and Centralia.  Committee members will make informal contacts and then propose that Roundtable leadership include the invitees on the March agenda.

 

The committee was unanimous in its opinion that the 40th anniversary of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 is of such importance that both federal and state agencies should take the lead in planning events, press coverage, etc., but that the Roundtable could take a supporting role.  To this end, committee members will contact local and federal human rights organizations and agencies (including HHS/OCR and the Thurston County Council on Cultural Diversity and Human Rights) to determine what plans might be in progress.  Uriel Iniguez will raise the issue with the Hispanic Affairs Commission.

 

Besides introduction of the two new members of the committee, general discussion was held to the effect that it might be useful for the Thurston County Hispanic Roundtable to attempt to raise its profile -- which could translate into political viability -- by utilizing the press to announce meetings and plans.  Jose Pineda also has contacts with The Evergreen State Spanish-language radio program "KAOS",  which offers public service announcements, for example, and other items of local interest.  Since the local press is in English, it was suggested that the Roundtable might refer to itself  in reporting events as "Hispanic Roundtable/Mesa Redonda", since the Spanish title by itself

is not understood or recognized by English-speaking readers, including legislators.

 

The next meeting of the Language Access committee was set for Jan. 7, at 12:00 P.M., at the Choice offices.

 

Edmund Glowen

Committee Coordinator 

